
  
 
 
Meeting Notes 
January 8, 2003 
 
President Pat Ezard called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. 
Secretary Kevin Braunger was absent.  In his absence, Pat Ezard read the minutes from 

the December meeting, which were approved. 
Treasurer Jim Mueller provided a Treasurers report.  We will have to file taxes for 2002.  

There is approximately 40 long sleeve club t-shirts left over in inventory. 
 
Old Business 
 
Lorin and Bren Wamsley hosted the annual holiday party and it was reported to be a 

success. 
2003 race dates are final and posted on the website. 
IceBreaker, our first event, will be held at the Coca-Cola site. 
Monaco has issues with setting final dates at this time, so no races will be planned there 

this season. 
Cheryl Baugh is working to secure the back Valley River Center parking lot as one of our 

event sites. 
Willamette Pass and Coos Bay International Speedway are other sites we are looking at 

for this year. 
 
New Business 
 
Tim Steck will talk with Sign Pro about club sponsorship. 
We discussed the possibility of the closed K-Mart parking lot in Springfield as a possible 

site.  It is good sized and the pavement is in good shape. 
Lane Community College has approved their lot for the “Test and Tune” day on March 

30th. 
“Test and Tune” will be limited to the first 60 EESCC club members who register.  More 

information will be in the February newsletter.  Bonnie Mueller requested to 
design the course. 

We discussed changing our donation to multiple charities.  A motion was passed and 
seconded to stay with Food for Lane County. 

The timer black box needs to be repaired.  Tim Steck will get it out of the timing box and 
give it to Jim Mueller. 

Bonnie Mueller proposed that trophies for IceBreaker would be small tire pressure 
gauges with the club logo in the center of the dial. 

Bonnie Mueller proposed using mugs or steins with our club logo and event number 
etched for our series events.  First, second, and third place would also receive 
ribbons.  Sponsor logos would be imprinted on the ribbons. 

EESCC Autocross Forum is now up and running on the EESCC website.  Lot of items 
has already been listed for sale, other members have listed items they want to buy, 
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and the discussions have started.  Check it out at www.eescc.org then click the 
Forum button on the side navigation area. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  
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